




or dissertation topics on homosexuality. Other colleagues 
report similar inquiries. 

Activists suggest that there is no need to study change 
from homosexuality, and that even research on this subject 
will cause harm to self-identified homosexuals. In spite of 
a political climate where activism often trumps science, 
and where activist claims go uncritically examined, there is 
no rational basis for the speculation that studying homo­
sexuality will harm gay-identified individuals. 

In responding to this concern, Michael Bailey noted, in his 
recent book The Man Who Would Be Queen, " .. .it is difficult 
to argue that good scientific studies, or rational, open dis­
cussions" will harm homosexuals. 

When sociopolitical agendas prevent scientists from study­
ing even controversial topics like homosexuality, no one 
wins. In fact science can only progress by asking questions 
and seeking answers. When research is discouraged and 
scientists are intimidated, we begin down a slippery slope 
that approximates the censorship of scientific investiga­
tion, a very dangerous slope indeed. 

The tone of this issue of the Journal of Gay and Lesbian 
Psychotherapy was not one that valued the scientific spirit 
of investigation and openness, but rather one of suppres­
sion and personal attack. 

It's unfortunate that attempts are made to hold Spitzer's 
study to a higher standard than other similarly-conducted 
research. Spitzer's study was peer-reviewed and the limi­
tations noted. It appears that the activist-authors of the 
Journal of Gay and Lesbian Psychotherapy were outraged that 
the study was published at all, a sad commentary for a pro­
fessional journal. Spitzer's motives were questioned, his 
credibility attacked and his research subjected to a kind of 
scrutiny unparalleled in any scientific arena. 

As a scientist, I find the journal's approach in this issue 
to be both disingenuous and intolerant. Disagreement 
among scientists is healthy. Name-calling and intimi­
dation tactics are not. It is unfortunate that the jour­
nal's editorial board, some of whom are respected sci­
entists, would lend credibility to this issue by their affil­
iation with the journal. ■ 

----, 




